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Good Morning, 

Attached is a form letter DEP has received regarding the Proposed Rulemaking 7-484 - Chapter 78 Environmental 
Protection and Performance Standards at Oil and Gas Well Sites. We have labeled this one "DE Limited". To date, we 
have received 9 copies of this letter. 

Jessica Shirley | Executive Policy Specialist 
Department of Environmental Protection | Policy Office 
Rachel Carson State Office Building 
400 Market St. | Harrisburg, PA 17101 
Phone: 717.772.5643 | Fax: 717.783.8926 
www.dep.state.pa.us 
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DE. LIMITED FAMILY PARTNERSHIP 

1406 North Main Street • Punxsutawney, PA 15767 
Phone: 814-938-0800 • Fax: 814-938-0900 

Dear Landowner; 

Currently the Pennsylvania government is in the process of changing many ofthe regulations which 
dictate our operations. Many of these regulations are seen by the oil and gas industry as unfounded 
and would have a negative lasting effect on all oil and gas operations within the commonwealth. As 
an independent producer of oil and gas, DE Limited Family Partnership is deeply concerned what 
type of impact these new regulations would have on the landowner and their families. 

The employees of DE Limited live and work in the communities in which we operate. The oii and 
gas industry has been a vital part of the development and success of the surrounding communities 
for decades. We have always placed compliance with regulations at the utmost importance when 
conducting our operations. Placing such a high priority on the environment as well as working with 
landowners and regulating agencies has allowed us to build a lasting relationship with the 
communities and its members. The financial pressure that these new proposed regulations impose 
has the potential to diminish the success that has been established over many years. By applying new 
and costly regulations, the cost effectiveness of operating in the commonwealth would come in 
question. 

Overregulation has become a serious issue within the industry, and has already compromised many 

operations throughout the commonwealth. Many ofthe proposed regulations have not taken the 

landowners futures into account As a landowner, your opinion has, and always will be an important 

voice that needs to be heard throughout the independent oil and gas community. 

DE Limited has prepared letters for landowners, business associates, employees, and stake holders 
to sign and mail to the board currently reviewing these regulatory proposals. If you feel that the oil 
and gas industry is a vital part ofthe economic growth of your family, commonwealth and nation, 
and over regulation will hamper the progress of this growth, please read and sign attached letter. DE 
Limited respectfully requests that you mail this letter to the reviewing board expressing our/your 
concerns. 

Respectfully . \ MAR - 7 ^ 

Martin J Neese ~~""~ 
Assistant Manager 
DE Limited Family Partnership 
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Dear Board Members: 

I work for DE Limited Family Partnership, which produces oil and gas from conventional oil and 
gas wells in Pennsylvania. Our company is a family owned business that was started in 1998, 
We have worked hard to thrive and we currently operate 320 wells and employ ten people. 

Our company is a member ofthe Pennsylvania Grade Crude Oil Coalition (PGCC). PGCC has 
carefully reviewed the proposed regulatory changes and the accompanying Regulatory Analysis 
Form submitted by the DEP (the DEP Analysis). Our company has participated in that review 
and, together, we members who work in the conventional oil and gas industry have performed 
our own analysis ofthe estimated costs that will be imposed upon the regulated community of 
conventional oil and gas producers. 

We find that that the DEP Analysis is remarkably incomplete. For example, the DEP Analysis 
entirely overlooks the impact the proposed regulations will have upon existing oil and gas 
storage tanks, With this oversight the DEP fails to recognize hundreds of millions of dollars of 
impact. The DEP analysis explicitly says that a conventional oil and gas operator's costs to 
comply with the obligation to identify abandoned and orphaned wells is "zero" because the new 
proposed regulation "does not apply to conventional operators"—this statement is remarkably 
incorrect. In fact, the DEP is inviting us conventional operators to participate in the planning 
process for how the maps will be gathered for this new burden. Again the DEP Analysis fails to 
recognize the burden or the significant costs even though other staff in the DEP are aware ofthe 
burden. There are numerous other examples of costs overlooked or understated. 

The DEP Analysis also fails to adequately discuss the financial, economic and social context into 
which the proposed regulations will be introduced. The conventional oil and gas industry is very 
different than the unconventional, and the conventional industry is not enjoying an economic 
surge. In fact the profit margins in conventional oil and gas wells is very low. The conventional 
oil and gas industry is already suffering harm from recently enacted changes in erosion and 
sedimentation practices and well casing requirements. The difficult economics are reflected in 
shrinking conventional oil and gas production; new conventional well completions have dropped 
from 4500 wells six years ago to approximately 1000 this past year. The cost ofthe proposed 
regulations will have a catastrophic impact on an industry already in difficulty. The DEP 
Analysis fails to identify either the amount of those costs or the economic and social context of 
the conventional oil and gas industry. 
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In addition to the failure to properly consider the impact ofthe new regulations upon the 
conventional oil and gas industry the process that has led to the proposed regulations has failed 
to address the small business nature ofthe conventional industry. Our company is a small 
business and virtually every conventional oil and gas company or owner that I know is a small 
business. The conventional oil and gas business has been part of our community for over 100 
years and many owners of oil and gas wells are third or fourth generation oil and gas operators. 

The Pennsylvania Regulatory Review Act embodies the concern that the Pennsylvania 
legislature has for small business such as those in the conventional oil and gas industry. That 
Act requires that special analysis be done of regulations that will affect small businesses; the 
analysis must insure that the regulations are necessaiy, that all alternatives have been considered, 
and that the costs ofthe regulations are justified. PGCC has submitted a Right to Know request 
to the DEP. In reviewing the Right to Know responses and in reviewing the DEP Analysis it is 
apparent that in proceeding to the current proposed regulations the DEP did not meet the steps 
required under the Regulatory Review Act. 

In their current form it would be hard for the proposed regulations to include the alternatives and 
exemptions called for under the Regulatory Review Act That is because the proposed 
regulations seek to regulate both the conventional and unconventional oil and gas industry in a 
single document. However, as many individuals have testified before the EQB, the two 
industries are distinctly different. The size of well locations, the amount of earth disturbance, the 
number of truck trips, the well pressures encountered, and the amount of oil and gas strata 
encountered are all on a different order of magnitude as between the two industries. 

Thus, in addition to a need to correct the procedural problems, which have led to the proposed 
regulations (failure to properly analyze the impact upon the conventional industry and failure to 
meet the requirements of the Regulatory Review Act), the substance ofthe regulations must be 
changed to reflect the differences between the conventional and unconventional oil and gas 
industries. 

PGCC has prepared a response to the DEP's Analysis and proposed revised regulations. I ask 
that the Board give serious consideration to the significant concerns and substantive 
recommendations in those documents. For the reasons described in this letter as well as in the 
PGCC documents I ask that you assure that the full economic impact ofthe proposed rule is 
properly analyzed and that the final regulations fully comply with the Regulatory Review Act. 

Sincerely, 


